



January 20, 2020

Mr. Rob Fowler, Chair **District Education Council** Anglophone South School District 490 Woodward Avenue Saint John, NB E2K 5N3

Dear Mr. Fowler:

Thank you for your letter from the District Education Council (DEC) for the Anglophone South School District.

I acknowledge that the DEC has requested an extension of the timeline in order to postpone the third and final meeting for the sustainability review of Morna Heights School until the DEC's public meeting on February 12, 2020. I understand that this decision was made after Council requested specific information from school district staff which would not be available until the DEC's meeting in January.

Given the reason cited, and in keeping with section 6.7.2 of Policy 409 - Multi-year School Infrastructure Planning, I approve the request for an extension.

Thank you for your diligence in this matter.

Sincerely,

Dominic Cardy

Minister

C. Ms. Zoë Watson, Superintendent, Anglophone South School District

Ms. Rachel Dion, Director, Policy & Legislative Affairs (Branch)

Mr. Tony Weber, Director, Educational Facilities and Pupil Transportation (Branch)